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April 30, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that clarifies the administration of the wastewater capacity charge. The proposed amendments to the King County Code will ensure continued efficient collection of the capacity charge that pays for the infrastructure needed to provide wastewater conveyance and treatment for new connections.
Since 1990, the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks has had a capacity charge program. In that time the program has evolved, and the utility has strived for increased clarity and transparency for new customers and a capacity charge collection program that operates efficiently. Specific modifications to the capacity charge proposed in this ordinance include:

· Updates to code definitions
· Corrections for consistency in terminology
· Consideration of “zero discharge” structures

· Modification of the discount rate for lump sum payments

· Clarification that the capacity charge is the responsibility of the current owner

· Details on the delinquency policy

These changes are proposed in response to, and as a result of, many inquiries and suggestions from new capacity charge customers. The provisions in the ordinance addressing “zero discharge” structures recognize that new wastewater technologies are emerging that are not designed to discharge to the public sewer but must have a connection in case of emergencies.
This legislation clarifies and improves the administration of the wastewater capacity charge and, therefore, supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by protecting water quality through wastewater treatment.

A sewer system capacity charge that allows growth to pay for growth in a manageable way and does not unduly burden current development supports sustainable development and sustainable infrastructure, consistent with King County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan. A fiscally sound utility that distributes costs fairly is a utility that can plan and prepare for the future including the likely impacts of climate change on the utility facilities, infrastructure and natural resources.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks at 

206-684-1236 or pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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